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Announcements  

&  

Up Coming Events 

_____________ 

Ft. Paradise Free Trappers  

Rendezvous 

May 18-20, 2018 

___________ 

Desert Rose Ranch 

Memorial Day Rendez-
vous 

May 25-28, 2018 

__________ 

Pacific Primitive  

Rendezvous -LaGrande, 
OR 

June 15-24, 2018 

__________________ 

For those club members 
at the shoot, there will 

be a unique raffle. 

Rich & Karen Pfeifer 
have given the club an 

Eight Rifle Gun Cabinet 
for this months raffle.   

The proceeds go to the 
club. 

Monthly Shoot at Paradise Acres 
 Jerusalem Road Shoot Site 

April 21st,  2018 

Business meeting begins at 9:30 a.m. 

Shoot starts at 10:00 a.m. 

Bring a can of chili for the pot, it’s that time of year again. 

Hot coffee and hot water for tea , hot chocolate and such. 

Bringing a goodie to share, is always very much  

appreciated. 

REMINDER FHBPB MEMBERS 

May 12 & 13 is the camp—work party, in 
preparation of our Desert Rose Ranch Me-
morial Day Rendezvous.  The evening of the 

12th is the annual Bar-B-Q and awards get to-
gether.  Hey, think about sharing a desert for 

the evening. 

Please mark your calendars.  Hoping to seein’ 
ya’ll there. 

This month’s shoot theme ….. 

Pissing Turtle says;  “Please let everyone know that this 
months theme is mostly about tax day. We will be rating 

the head office to burning down the house”! 



                                                            

Forest Hills Black Powder Brigade 

Meeting Minutes  ——  17 March 2018 

Meeting, called to order by Bill at 9:28. Minutes of last meeting read & ap-
proved.  

VP – Raffle will be a winner’s choice of either a handmade bow or handmade 
candle lantern. 

S/T –  Checking, Savings, Income, and Expenses were discussed. 

 SO –  Read rules 12 & 13. Be safe, use the white table if you have problems, 
keep the muzzle pointed in a safe direction. Prime or cap at the shooting line.  

RO – Rifle, trade gun 50 yards, pistol at 35. Trail walk afterwards. 

 SR – 16 men, 3 woman & 3 guests. 

Desert Rose- still need volunteers for rifle & H&K trails & shotgun. Will have 
the second weekend in May as a 2-day work party. Signup sheet for registra-
tion at shoot secretaries window.  

Announcements: Rich Pheifer donated a DR brush trimmer and cart to the 
club. Gerry and Becky Cook are going on a mission to Peru and are asking for 
donations. Details will be in next newsletter. Robbin of L&R Traders is not do-
ing well. She and Larry have been past trades at our rendezvous.  

Old Business: Insurance people settled on the trailer, so we can buy another 
one. 

New Business:  

New Members – 

Member(s) of the month. Rich for the DR & cart and Frank for the lower shelf 
to the loading benches. 

Motion made & second to adjourn at 9:48 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Jack Meade 



                                                           

Forest Hills Black Powder Brigade 

March 17 2018 Shoot Results 

 

Rifle 

Men’s                                Women’s                      YA                          PW 

Ken K      43           1- Carol J    42                                         1-   

Jeff K       43           2- Sherry K 40                                      

Bill A       42            3- Kathy M 27 

Jayson K  42 

3- Jerry J        39X      

 

TG                            Pistol   

1- Frank G  43        Men’s                                  Women’s                   JR 

2-  Jayson K 36      1-Jayson K    78 X               1- Carol J     74 

3-  Jack M    32      2- Ken K        78                   2- Sherry K  61X 

                                 3-Gordon F  76                   3- Kathy M  30  

                                       

H&K 

Men’s                        Women’s                 JR                                 PW                       

1- Jayson K  9          1- Carol J     4                                              1-                                        

2- Bill A        6          2- Kathy M  3                                                     

3- Jeff K       5                Sherry K  3 

 

Shotgun                         TG Shotgun 

1-  Jack M  10                1- Frank G  12 

2-  Jerry J     8                2- Jerry J       8 

      Ken K      8                     Jack M      8 

3-  Sherry K  7                 

        



The Raffle Pistol and Box for the  

2018 Desert Rose Memorial Day  

Rendezvous 

Buy your tickets at the club monthly 

shoot,  ….,  

And your last chance at the  

rendezvous!!!! 

Ya can’t win if ya don’t be buying your 

share of the raffle tickets. 



March 31, 2018 
 
From—Linn Co Historical Museum 
 
Dear Bill, 
Upon looking at this spot I have in mind for an encampment, I see that Actually, it would be really 
great to have tents up. And it would help create a backdrop for that part of the event and I think there 
easily would be room there for 2 (maybe 3) large tents and a good cook fire. What I have in mind for 
you is the courtyard (just outside our front door!)  for your blacksmithing…another option for your 
forge would be up next to these folks. Also the sourdough folks would probably be there.  
Looking forward to talking with you about this and finding some folks that would be interested in 
representing the trapper era. I’m sure that would add soooo much to our gathering. Nothing draws 
folks like a campfire! 
Thanks, 
Wendy 

Hands on History  

Brownsville Oregon—August 25th, 10 AM—4PM 

Sponsored by Linn County Historical Museum 

*** Discussion Item during the business meeting, during the April 21st, gathering *** 

Wendy, 

I like that idea. 

I'm up out of Joseph Oregon and will be back Tuesday evening. 

Our club shoot is on the third Saturday of the month. I will bring this up. And see if I can round up a few 

folks. 

Bill 

Hi there, Bill 
        Well, I’ve had a chance to talk with the Brownsville city council guy (Scott McDowell) and the head 
of Linn Parks (Brian Carroll) to get their approval for this idea I have that might make things easier for 
the Brigade and you:  They and you would be welcome to set up on Friday, the day before the event, Au-
gust 24. And I have approval for you and them to camp there as well. Turns out there are public re-
strooms on Spaulding just a spit and a stone's throw from there that are open 24/7. There is also Pioneer 
Park where Tom Marquette will be camping. For both of these places, we have special permission and it 
won’t cost you all anything since you’re part of the museum event. As I was saying before, it would work 
for you to have your forge right there with the encampment if you want. The other place for you I had in 
mind is in our courtyard just outside our front door. I would need to know if you want to camp so I can 
get permits for you. 
        I’m hoping this helps sweeten the pot! And if you could let them know that we can pay for transpor-
tation and a bit for being there as well. My hope is that a big draw of their participation for the public 
would be to see how folks would cook over an open fire. And I’m not sure if I mentioned this, but the 
sourdough bread folks who are coming would like to put a dutch oven there in the fire to bake some of 
their bread. 
        Is your shoot coming up on the 21st? My brother and I would love to come up and meet you all if so. 
He’s visiting from Colorado arriving a few days before. HE LOVES that kind of stuff. It’d probably end up 
being the favorite part of his visit! 

Latest  

Communications 



 

Smiley   (smileybill62@gmail.com) 

Your newsletter editor  

 

Let me know if you would 
like to have any items of in-
terest, for sale or trade. Up-

coming events, etc.… 

And I will post it in the up-
coming monthly newsletter. 

Folks,   

As many of you know.      I’ve been publishing the 

newsletter for some time now.  I see it as a vital component of our club.  And a responsi-

bility to keep all of the club members informed of club business, and shoots.  And com-

municate to those that may have an interest in Muzzleloading (future members???).  And 

a potential medium in discussing the history of our local area, and our nation from the mid

-1700’s to the time around 1840. Specifically the “Fur Trading Era”. 

The newsletter is a medium to communicate with other clubs.  Not only in the Pacific 

Northwest, literally across our nation.  We have quite a circulation and distribution to get 

the word out there. 

With that being said, it’s time for someone else to pick up the newsletter’s monthly publi-

cation.  My second term as your club’s elected president will end this September.  And, 

please accept my warmest “Thank you” for the opportunity to serve you in several posi-

tions. Over the past four of the nearly six years that I’ve been a member.  (I’d like very 

much to take a break, and just shoot, and go to rendezvous.  And learn some primitive 

skills, and apply them trekking…., etc.  And of course be spending much more time with 

my bride of 37 years.  Riding our horses in the high cascades.  And there’s more…. ) 

So, it’s time for one of you to step out of the ranks.  And pick up this important task on be-

half of our brothers and sisters of Forest Hills Black Powder Brigade.  And the 

“Muzzleloading Nation” !!!! 

Please let me know if you are interested.  I will mentor you in the process of the develop-

ment.  Using “Office 365—Publishers”, to produce the newsletter. Convert it to PDF.  And 

finally “Bcc” the product and send it by way of the current distribution list.  

Thanks in advance for your consideration. 

Smiley 

Toss me a line…... 











2018  

Pacific Primitive Rendezvous 

June 15 -22 

La Grande, Oregon 
516 Ranch 

Elevation: 3600 feet 

 Average June Temperature : Low49/High 75 

 
 

I-84 to Exit 252 Hilgard Junction/Starkey – 3/4 mile to Rock Creek Road. Follow signs to site 
  

Booshway: Mark “Otterhound” Van Vlack (503) 801-1475 

Booshway: Jack “Carp Jaw” Meade (503)324-6700 

Purser: Midge Oliver (541) 365-4482 

This is a Primitive Rendezvous and closed to the Public.  Walk-ins are welcome but must 
be dressed in pre-1840 attire. 

f 

Pre-registration Deadline: May 18, 2018 
Pre-registered Early Trader set up: Wednesday, June 13th 

For Blanket Traders and all other Camps: Friday June 15th 
Gate opens: June 15th at 7:00 a.m. 

Visit pacificprimitiverendezvous.com for information and the registration form 

 






